MAA Monthly Newsletter – February 2005

Sent via – yahoogroup as text html
Hello and greetings from your newly elected MAA BOD.

We are pleased to announce that you will be receiving a monthly ‘electronic newsletter’ from the BOD on the comings and goings of your growing Maine Alpaca Association.

We wish to let you know that we are here for you and one of our goals this year is to provide for quick and effective communication. 

We will be sending this monthly newsletter to members of MAA. This newsletter will include a calendar of upcoming events, committee requests and more information important to you. Please take the time to read each newsletter carefully and contact the corresponding committee or BOD member with any and all your questions.

We have a few announcements we would like to share with you in this first edition. They are outlined below. Each newsletter will be archived in the members section of the MAA website for quick and easy reference. As a reminder, the username is __maine___ and the password is ___augusta__. MAA website addresses: www.mainealpacaassociation.com and www.mainealpacafarms.com
Here we go:

1. MESSAGE FROM THE MAA BOARD
The new board convened for the its first meeting Tuesday, February 15th in Topsham.  We were pleased to have Dawn Brooker attend and help us with the transition.  Thank you to both Dawn and Wendy Eaton for their very busy year of service in 2004. Their hard work was instrumental in getting us off to a great start.  I would also like to welcome Cindy Lavan and Marcia MacDonald to the board and anticipate an equally productive year.
The board elected the following officers:  
Cindy Mingle- President
                                                                          
Cindy Lavan- Vice President
                                                                         
Al Maloney- Treasurer
                                                                         
Anita Cooper- Secretary
                                                                         
Marcia MacDonald- Director
The board is enthused and looking forward to another year of exciting activity and growth.  Please contact any board member with your questions, comments or concerns. Contact information is available on the MAA website.
On behalf of the MAA Board,
Cindy Mingle, President
.
2. MAA MEMBERSHIP LIST NOW AVAILABLE
The MAA membership can now access the MAA membership database at no charge. It is available by contacting newaim@midcoast.com and asking for either a .csv or Excel file only to be emailed only. 

The MAA membership list will be available to other industry organizations for educational purposes only on a case by case BOD approved basis.
3. CALL FOR DONATIONS FOR VET FUND 
______ WE NEED YOUR HELP_***DONATIONS NEEDED***____ 

Won’t you help us help you and the Maine vets that serve your alpacas? 

Donations are needed to help raise funds to build the important VET FUND to help educate and promote further vet services for your alpacas in the state.

We are looking for general public donations to be raffled off during the Fiber Frolic in June – gift certificates, end products from your farm anything that is perfect for the general public. The woodstove donation from The Malloy’s was a huge success raising money for this great fund last spring.

How about donating a case of wine, oil painting of the Maine coast, gift certificate from Home Depot or tickets to a Sea Dogs game…anything would be a great addition! Of course, we’d love to have that special BIG TICKET ITEM so think big not small when you plan your donation. 
We plan on doing some pre-event advertising to help promote the donated items and the donating farms. Contact Cindy Mingle, cindy@mtbrookfarm.com  or Cindy Lavan, info@chasetavernfarm.com with your donated items and questions.
4. POSITION TO BE FILLED ASAP – VET FUND DRIVE Coordinator for 2005
Needed ASAP. Coordinator for VET FUND DRIVE 2005. 
Responsible for soliciting, collecting, labeling and displaying VET FUND items to be raffled off during Fiber Frolic event this June. You must be able to solicit volunteers to help you manage the VET FUND Raffle items and display area at the Fiber Frolic. We plan on doing some pre-advertising to help raise awareness of this event and the donated items so we need this position filled ASAP to provide the correct contact and collection information. 
Also, we would want this person, if possible to continue to help solicit, etc. items for the fall VET FUND Drive with the raffle items to be available during the New England Coastal Classic Alpaca Show. Again, a large ticket item with supplemental items would be ideal as raffle items. These items may be alpaca related such as alpaca supplies, feed, discounts on services, etc. 

Please contact Cindy Mingle at cindy@mtbrookfarm.com or Cindy Lavan info@chasetavernfarm.com with any questions. This position must be filled by March 1, 2005.
5. SPRING IS COMING – TIME FOR ANNUAL MEDICATIONS/SHEARING

Don’t forget to book your shearing dates early. Most shearer's calendars are filling up fast so get in touch with someone soon about shearing your alpacas. For a list of shearers – go to the MAA site http://www.mainealpacafarms.com/shearing.shtml or contact neighboring farms for a possible grouping of farms to get together to have a shearer come to the area for the day.
Also, don’t forget to set a date for your annual spring herd health. Have your vet vaccinate for all the necessary items and check weights and body conditions coming out of winter. It’s also the perfect time to plan your spring gelding operations and plan ahead to have your travel papers for upcoming shows done at the same time to save $ and visits by your vet!

5. CALENDAR OF UPCOMING SPRING EVENTS –
Great ways to learn have fun and make friends! 
Some events require pre-registration so check for details via the contact information provided.
MAA Membership Meeting – March 19, 2005 – Maple Hill Inn, Hallowell, ME

Discussing upcoming events and goals for MAA. Meet your new BOD. Q&A on advertising benefits and goals of website. For more information and directions to Maple Hill Inn Guest go to http://www.maplebb.com/Written%20Long%20Directions.doc or check the MAA website.
The speaker for this meeting will be – Christine Macchi, Maine Fiber Arts www.mainefiberarts.org
March 30- April 2, 2005 – North American Alpaca Show – Springfield, MA

AOBA Sanctioned Level IV show. For entry information and information on speakers, show, etc. visit www.naalpacashow.com
All American Futurity Auction and Show – April 15-18, 2005, Indianapolis, IN

Alpaca Futurity and auction. For more information, visit www.the-futurity.com
MAPACA Jubilee, April 22-24, 2005, Farm Show Complex, Harrisburg, PA

AOBA Sanctioned Halter, Fleece and Performance Classes. For more information, visit www.mapacajubilee.com 

3rd Annual Fiber Seminar, May 20-21, 2005, Royal River Alpaca Farm, N.Yarmouth, ME.

For more information visit http://www.royalriveralpaca.com/Seminars/FiberEventSeminar.cfm
Pre-registration is required.

PAOABA Breeder’s Showcase, May 20-21, 2005, Toyota Arena, York, PA

AOBA Certified show sponsored by PAOBA. Visit www.paoba.org for more information and registration materials.
Shearing for Profitable Results, May 28-29, 2005, Royal River Alpaca Farm, N. Yarmouth, ME. Instructor: Ruth Elvestad, AOBA Certified Judge. Course offered through Alpaca Breeders Fiber School. For registration information and course description, visit. www.abfs.ca. Pre-registration is required.
Fleece Skirting and More, June 25, 2005, Chase Tavern Farm, Bowdoin, ME
Instructor: Tim Lavan, AOBA Fleece, Halter and Performance Judge. For more information, visit http://www.ctalpacas.com/cal.htm. Pre-registration is required.
Prenatal, Birthing and Cria and Dam Care, July 24-25, 2005, Chase Tavern Farm, Bowdoin, ME
Instructor: Norm Evans, DVM. Course offered through Alpaca Breeders Fiber School. For registration information and course description, visit. www.abfs.ca. Pre-registration is required.

Maine Open Farm Day Sunday July 25, 2005
Go to http://www.getrealmaine.com/visit/open_farm_day.html for details
To add a calendar item, send an email with all specific information to cindyl@ctel.net
Newsletter ideas, comments, etc. please send to cindyl@ctel.net as well. 

Thanks for your time and support of MAA!!!

